
Lord, You have been our dwelling place in all generations. Before the mountains were born Or You gave birth 
to the earth and the world, Even from everlasting to everlasting, You are God. So teach us to number our days, 
That we may present to You a heart of wisdom. Let Your work appear to Your servants And Your majesty to their 
children. Let the favor of the Lord our God be upon us; And confirm for us the work of our hands; Yes, confirm the 
work of our hands. Psalm 90:1,2,12,16,17 (NASB)
For the Lord is good; His lovingkindness is everlasting And His faithfulness to all generations. Psalms 100:5 (NASB)

Graduation Day marks the passing of the generations of the Bible 
Schools. We are acutely aware of the workings of the Everlasting, 
Almighty God in our midst. It is by His provision, power and grace 
that another year has been accomplished, that another generation of 
workers for the Gospel ministry has been prepared and that we have 
been sustained with all that is necessary for His will. We also realize 
that our earthly life is temporal and that we must number or count 
our days. We must also seek His wisdom for our daily lives to make 
them count towards eternity when this type of opportunity to serve 
God in the midst of sin and brokenness will be over. This eternal work 
is what we desire to be confirmed, the work of the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ the Son of God. May He continue to perform this in us for His 
glory.

This year the graduation was blessed by the Lord in the preaching 
of the Word by Pastor Tim Tallent from FBC of Hartsville. The 

messages at graduation and 
in the conferences before 
were powerful studies linking 
Old Testament types to their 
fulfillment in Christ, specifically 
those regarding Him as our 
fulfilled Sabbath Rest, present 
and future. This year’s ten 
graduates were made up of 
seven from the Full Time 
program and three from the 
Saturday Seminary. The past 

“year of practice” (fourth and last year) went well for our seven “Full Time” program students as they ministered in 
a variety of locations in Mexico, Colombia, and the United States. Some were in mountain village areas and others 
in cities, but each one of them were serving as pastors, evangelists and in children ministries, youth ministries and 
women ministries. We always have more requests for our fourth year students than we can ever fill, so we pray 
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And He said to them, “O foolish men and slow of heart to believe in all that the prophets have spoken! 
Was it not necessary for the Christ to suffer these things and to enter into His glory?” 
Then beginning with Moses and with all the prophets, He explained to them the things concerning 
Himself in all the Scriptures.  They said to one another, “Were not our hearts burning within us while 
He was speaking to us on the road, while He was explaining the Scriptures to us?” Luke 24:25-27,32

For as many as are the promises of God, in Him they are yes; therefore also through Him is our Amen to the glory 
of God through us. 2 Corinthians 1:20

Dearly beloved Friends and Brethren,

We were greatly blessed during our Bible Conference for the MITC mission family and Village Leaders this past 
month, as teacher/missionary Dr. A. J. Gibson brought us a four day course on New Testament Theology titled 
“Fulfilled Prophecies.” It was a beautiful time of learning going from Genesis to Revelation, seeing the unity of the
Bible and the Plan of God’s redemption prophesied through the ages. This prophesy was fulfilled in time with the
coming of God’s Son, Jesus Christ and in His New Testament people, The Church. We are very thankful to the Lord
for the ministry of A.J., who God used to give us a deeper understanding of God’s Work and Word, all to the glory of
God! It was also a special time of fellowship with the brethren from the Chinanteco, Cuicateco and Mixe regions 
who came to learn from the Scriptures with us and then go back to the mountain regions to continue teaching and
leading the churches under their care. We pray that the Lord will continue to confirm the Word received in our
hearts and that it will bear much fruit in the years to come.

 

Dr. A.J. Gibson A.J. and Village Leaders



We thank the Lord for many opportunities to share 
the Gospel while sharing His love during the Eye 
Surgery Campaign with Drs. Tom and Carey Robinson. 
Many surgeries were done for some of the most needy 
people of the region and also for many brethren from the 
more remote village areas who came in for this unique 
time of help on the MITC campus. The Bible School 
campus transforms into a huge “eye clinic” for the four 
days of surgery. Our students and staff help in the wait-
ing areas, pre-op, post-op, dining area and children’s ward.

They make hundreds of visitors and patients feel at 
home and at the same time, hear of the Love of God in 
Jesus Christ. The Robinsons have been coming for almost 
forty-five years to serve the Lord here in Mexico, 
helping with the eye health of thousands of patients. 
There are many testimonies of God’s work in healing 
not only the ophthalmic problems, but also healing and 
renewing hearts through the Hope found only in Christ. 
This trip there were cataract surgeries on adults and also 
strabismus surgeries on children with crossed eyes (done 
by Dr. Susan Azar). The results are always amazing and 
moving as blindness is cured or prevented in many of the 
patients.   This  was   also   a   “family affair”,  as   Dr. Tom   
and his wife Daphne were helped by Dr. Carey, John and 
Jennifer Robinson. As they all worked together, we were 
able to see a family moved by the love of Christ to serve 
“on missions” all because of Jesus.  This was a beautiful 
testimony to the glory of God!  Our national 
Director of Surgery, Dr. Elesban Santos, was also 
here with his nephew Dr. Shalom, both extraordinary 
surgeons who work faithfully and tirelessly with the 
Robinsons each time we have this surgery program here 
at MITC.  Praise the Lord for the time of ministry and 
the gifts and skills He has given to our visiting doctors.

As the work continues here at the mission compound where 
the Bible Schools are located, we had USA teams visiting 
us during this time of the year. This past month we had 
churches travel from Florida and Louisiana. The first group 
to come was the team from the Church At The Mall from 
Lakeland, FL.  This   group    was   led   by   missions    pastor   Alex     Davis.

Alex was accompanied by several of the pastors and 
staff members from the church, as well a large group of 
adults who came to serve the Lord among us. The pastors 
preached in our chapel services on campus and also in five 
other churches and mountain mission villages throughout 
the week. The interaction between these brethren and the 
students and staff was also, a huge blessing, specifically by 
encouraging several of our newer Bible students (1st year) 
as they are confirming the call to ministry in their own lives 
here at MITC. It is great to see how God works among us 
using the many spiritual gifts and love of our brethren.

Dr. Tom and Carey Robinson

Eye Patients Eye Surgery Team

Dan Hall, Dr. Elseban &
Carey Robinson

Lakeland Group

Pastor Alex Davis



Yours, By His grace,

Trinity Baptist Church from Shreveport LA also came 
and ministered among us. Senior Pastor Chris Hough 
and his family and Worship Pastor Paul Flowers and his 
family came leading this team. They both preached and 
led worship here at MITC and also at Gracia Baptist 
Church at La Cumbre and Ebenezer Baptist here in the 
Farmer’s Torch colony in Cordoba, as well as mountain 
village ministries among the Nahualt tribe. It was a 
blessing to receive the teaching of the Word of God 
through these brethren as God used them to edify our lives. 
Shannon Flowers (Paul’s wife) who was also the trip 
coordinator, led the children’s ministries in all these places
and also at one of our ongoing orphanage ministries here
in town.

For both of these teams, in addition to their 
teaching and preaching ministries, we had many 
works projects here at MITC. These included a new 
construction project called the VCM-2 Facility 
(villa, classroom, musical building) which will help 
us with our growing number of students in the 
Saturday Bible School (70) and in the Christian 
Music School Programs (65). Also we continued with our 
ongoing “church pew project” for mountain village 
churches, this time making pews for the churches in the 
Chinanteco villages of Santiago and San Pedro Tlatepuzco. 

Several painting and renovation projects for staff homes 
and living quarters here on campus were also done.  The 
ladies in these groups worked with Chuy and several of the 
staff wives doing sewing projects and things that help with 
many different needs here on campus.  For all these things 
we are thankful to our brethren from these groups that 
help by working and providing the materials to do the 
projects. Please continue to pray for the Bible Schools (Full
Time, Saturday, and Local Programs), for the Christian
Music School, for our staff and students and especially 
for our 4th year Full Time Bible Students as they serve in  
their “Year of Practice” in remote village ministries at this 
time. Also, continue praying for God’s grace and provision
for all things necessary  for doing His Will among us.

Thank you for your faithful love shown in your prayers 
and support. God is honored by your service in the name
of His Son Jesus. May the Lord bless you and continue to
use us all for His honor and Glory. 

Dan, Paul, and Marco in Neria

Trinity Group

Pastors Chris and Paul



Memorials and Honorariums • November 2019

In Memory of:In Memory of: From:From:
Josephine Bryant (Grandma) on her birthday.........
George Edward Meadors, Jr........................
Everett Christian Schafer.............................

Jim & Susan McNeer
Richard and Camille Menzie
Richard and Camille Menzie

In Honor of:In Honor of: From:From:
All saints at Emmanuel Baptist Church who have
faithfully served throughout the years..............
All Military Veterans.........................................
John and Joanna Powell, Happy Anniversary!..
Ruthie Bryant, Happy Birthday!.......................

Bill and Janine Dunlap
Jim and Susan McNeer
Jim and Susan McNeer
Jim and Susan McNeer

In Memory of From:
Donald M. Kirk, Jr. ............................................................................................................................................................................Sammie Kirk
Penny Brown ................................................................................................................................................................. Mr. & Mrs. Roy A. Cook
Linda Pearson ............................................................................................................................................................................. Robert Pearson
Venia “Bootsie” Magri .................................................................................................................................................................. Edward Magri
Marion Bouchereau ...................................................................................................................................................................... Edward Magri
Lynne Jones Magri ........................................................................................................................................................................ Edward Magri
Dee Hall ........................................................................................................................................................................................ Edward Magri
Stewart Jacobs .................................................................................................................................................................... Dr. & Mrs. Ted Jones
Mrs. Lois Humble ..........................................................................................................................................................David and Ruthie Bryant

In Honor of: From:
Dan and Chuy Hall ....................................................................................................David Bryant, Exec. Director and MITC Board of Directors
Dr. John Hall ..............................................................................................................David Bryant, Exec. Director and MITC Board of Directors
Mark Webb ................................................................................................................................................................................. William Keesler
Ben McDaniel, Happy Birthday! ................................................................................................................................................. Patsy McDaniel
Jim and Susan McNeer, Happy Anniversary! ................................................................................................................David and Ruthie Bryant
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